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May, 2018 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardian, 
 
Following on from the Headteacher’s recent letter, he has asked me to remind parents of certain 
expectations we have of our students, as you are a key partner in helping us to ensure the 
highest standards of uniform and behaviour. From Monday there will be a much greater 
emphasis placed upon maintaining these standards in school and your support is needed. 
 
Uniform:  

 It is expected that all students wear the correct uniform and shoes for school (our 
current protocol for shoes can be found at http://www.delasalle.st-
helens.sch.uk/media/1292/2015-protocol-for-shoes.pdf ). Replacement shoes/ 
sanctions will apply to those not complying with the protocol. 

 All students should have and wear their blazer and tie. 
 It is expected that no make-up is worn by students this includes, but is not exclusive to, 

foundation, highlighter, blusher, bronzer, fake tan, false eyelashes, false nails, nail 
varnish and eye shadow. 

 No rings or earrings are allowed to be worn.  
 If students wear any form of make-up or jewellery they will be asked to remove it.  

 
Mobile Phones: 
Mobile phones cause enormous distractions and conflict in school.  Once again, can we remind 
you that between 8.30am and 3.00pm phones must be turned off and kept out of sight. A phone 
will be confiscated from a student if, during these times, they are found to be: 
• Using their phone 
• Holding their phone 
• Having it visible in shirt/blazer/trouser pocket 
 
If either of these rules are broken the phone will be confiscated until the end of the school week 
unless you come to the school to collect.  If a student persistently breaks these rules they will be 
required to hand in their phone at 8.30am and collect it again at 3.00pm. 
 
The vast majority of students happily comply every day with these rules, however, the small 
number of persistent offenders and those refusing to comply with staff requests to follow these 
rules will face sanctions, including a fixed term exclusion. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ms. C. Flaherty 
Deputy Headteacher 
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